Minutes of the February 15, 2018 Park Committee Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.
Roll Cali

Committee Members present: Cindy Slama, Chairperson, Carol Boughman,
Connie Fortune, Janet Herbold and Mary Lou Knox

Approval of Agenda

Mary Lou moved to approve the agenda, as written, seconded by Connie —
Approved 5-0

Approval of Minutes

Janet moved to approve the January 18, 2018 minutes, as written, seconded by
Mary Lou — Approved 5—-0

Staff Report

The new Autumn Leaf gate has been altered to close but not latch. Entering the
park you push to open it. It closes automatically. '

The playground rocking horse will be repaired once the weather gets warmer.

Cindy asked the Committee Members to think about the best location for a new
water fountain to replace the one near the basketball courts. Committee
Members were asked to have their suggestions ready for the March 2018
meeting.

John ordered new sand and edging for the volleyball court. The Committee was
asked to consider if a separate sandbox should be put in and, if so, where.
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Events

Easter — Twin Oaks Presbyterian Church will be participating in and assisting with
the Easter egg hunt again this year. They are going to have their youth group
stuff the eggs they will be donating.

Our Easter eggs will be stuffed on Saturday, March 17, starting at 9:00 a.m. in the
Town Hall. It was suggested that each egg have one toy and the rest candy.

Carol Ogier’s granddaughter, Winnie, will again be our Easter Bunny.

It was determined to have the Easter Bunny sit in one location rather than walk
around as in the past. Carol Boughman offered the use of her white wicker chair
for the bunny. Cindy said she would look for a back drop to place behind the
chair. It was also suggested balloons be placed around the chair.

Concerts — Cortney will be asked to send the contact information for the band to
perform at the August concert to Theresa so she may send them a contract to
sign.

Family Fun Day — Mary Lou reported that in addition to the two bounce houses
and the climbing wall she was working on securing Juggling Jeff and perhaps
Serengeti Steve. She plans to contact someone at the Bird Sanctuary as well.

Winter Event — The 2018 winter event is scheduled for Sunday, December 2. The
lights will be on through January 1, 2019. Cindy will contact the lighting person
we used last year to get an estimate on the additional lighting we hope to have
installed. The consensus of the Committee Members was the carolers we used

last year were good but we should explore other options.

Janet moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m., seconded by Carol — Approved
5-0.
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APPROVED THIS /éA/L DAY OF \7/7/(74/1,('/&) ,2018

Cindy Slama, Chairperson
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Connie Fortune, Secretary



